Henderson PAC Meeting Minutes
October 1, 2024
 
Attendance:  Sabrina Mendoza, Alysha Messner, Mitzi Jones, Chantal Hildering, Dona Gaudreau, Nicole Burnett, Rachelle Letkeman, Dean Thorsell, Kate Boyd, Laura Wilson, Tristan Stevens (attended by phone)
Minutes:  As posted
Correspondence: BCTF magazine, Email regarding Gaming account – we got the grant, $2440.00 to be directly deposited.
Treasurer’s Report: 
Gaming - $98.14
General - $29 615.70
DPAC Report:
· First meeting is October 16th at 7 p.m. (Angela is attending.) Laura is available as backup for DPAC if Angela can’t make it. 
Old Business: 
· Home alone course. Babysitting. Food Safe.  No update so far. Dean to follow up again.
· Terry fox / Cops for Cancer donations. About $540 in donations for Terry Fox from fundraising and $200 donated by school to Cops for Cancer.
· Dean has asked maintenance to investigate a bench for the school. Suggestion to make the bench in honour of Charlene Anderson. 
New Business: 
· Nicole Burnette presented regarding a sensory room at Henderson. Variety Club will fund 50% of the cost of a sensory room if school covers the other half. A sensory room starter kit costs $7351.40. Cost to school is $3675.70 if Variety covers half. Sabrina makes a motion to fund with proceeds from this year’s Haunted House, Alysha seconds it, all in favour. 
· Dona suggested using this meeting time as a space to discuss parenting and concerns regarding children’s futures. Concerns around use of electronics, AI, phones etc. Dean explained school policy on personal digital devices (no devices during school hours.) Discussion about adding parent resources on website.
· Question regarding what our children are learning, what the focus of education is, how is school preparing them for the future. Check out the BC Curriculum here: https://curriculum.gov.bc.ca/
· H3 will take over Henderson Gym Oct 19-27 for set up. Haunted House takes place Oct. 25/26. Meeting here Thursday October 3rd at 7 p.m. for H3 planning. Flyers ready to go out. Letter has gone out to businesses regarding silent auction.
· Need to send form out to teachers to apply for PAC funds (November discussion.)
Principal’s Report:
· Thanks to all the volunteers for Terry Fox.
· First volleyball game has happened, quite a few more coming up.
· Classroom meetings completed  making sure there is enough EA support, literacy and numeracy supports, small group instruction.
· IEP meetings in progress.
· Movie night (Inside Out) coming up Friday October 4th at 6 p.m. Small concession available. Bring chairs if you like. 
· Two cross country runs coming up. Oct 10th at Westview, Oct. 24th at Henderson. Grades 2-7.
· Parent teacher conferences on November 1st (no school that day.)
· Idea for digging area perhaps using tires (instead of logs) and including a sign warning of digging zone. Dean will reach out to maintenance about it. 

